

& CULBERTSON LLP

Mark T. Berhow 612-334-2604 mberhow@hinshawlaw.com

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

333 South Seventh Street Suite 2000 Minneapolis, MN 55402-2431

612-333-3434 612-334-8888 (fax) www.hinshawlaw.com

December 11, 2017

VIA ECF FILING AND U.S. MAIL

Scott Harris, Clerk Supreme Court of the United States One First Street NE Washington, DC 20543

Re: Presbytery of the Twin Cities Area v. Eden Prairie Presbyterian

Church dba Prairie Community Church of the Twin Cities

No. 17-582

Dear Mr. Harris:

The petition for a writ of certiorari in this case was filed on October 16, 2017, and the brief in opposition to the petition is presently due on January 3, 2018. I respectfully request an additional 30-day extension, to and including Thursday, February 2, 2018, within which to file the brief in opposition. The extension is necessary given the upcoming holidays and prior commitments, to ensure that my colleagues and our client stakeholders have sufficient time to thoroughly and thoughtfully brief the relevant issues for the Court's consideration.

Counsel for the petitioner does not object to this request.

Thank you for your assistance.

Very truly yours,

HINSHAW & CULBERTSON LLP

Mark T. Berhow

MTB:mah